
St Pius X Catholic School 
Te Kura o Hato Paea 

To Learn Love 

To Learn WisdomThe 

Way We Are 

Tena koutou katoa. Nga mihi nui kia koutou. 

Welcome to the  last new entrants for this year. William Korokiae and Nikomi Rurutaake. We wish 

them every blessing as they start their school 

journey. 

We have the Life Education bus here next week. 

Topics being covered are Junior School–  

Totara A   -Making Friends.  

Totara B   -Healthy Eating 

Kahiktaea  -Feelings 

Rimu   -Awareness of Self and Others 

Middle School 

Pohutukawa  -Being safe on line 

Nikau  -Standing up for our Friends 

Year 6   -How our bodies work 

Senior School 

Years 7/8  -Living a full healthy life  

 

The students will have a workbook that they will be working in, which will probably go home at the 

end of the week so please get them to share what they have learnt.  

We are two weeks away from the start of our Outdoor activities, 

please check with your children or your child’s teachers regarding 

notices outlining events for the middle school and junior activities.  

Next Thursday is the Feast of the Presentation and our school will be 

attending 9.00am Mass. You are welcome to join us. 

 

God Bless   

Jane Rutherford 
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18th  Life Education Bus 

26th—Mission Day 

27th - Outdoor Ed Middle School 

December 

2nd  Junior Outdoor and  

Intermediate Camp 

10th   Mission Day 

12th  Community Carols 6pm 

16th  Leavers Dinner 

17th End of Year Mass 6pm 

18th  Prizegiving 1pm 

 (NB change to mass and 

prize giving dates) 

19th  School Finishes 12 noon  

 

 

 

 

 

A number of parents are still driving down the driveway 

to drop children off in the mornings. Please, we ask 

that you DO NOT do this. You can park in the church 

car park and walk down the drive with your child. It 

only takes a moment for a child to run, unnoticed, 

behind or into the path of a reversing or oncoming car.  

This message is for the SAFETY of all of our children. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This Weeks’ Birthdays 
November 

11th—Vanessa (Room 5) 
14th—Evelyn (Room4) 

& MJ (Room 6) 
16th—Savio (Room 4) 

Happy Birthday from everyone at St Pius X 

Thank you Parents for 
your order forms for 
the Duffy Summer 
Reading. This has now 
CLOSED. 

Books will arrive 
sometime between the 
9th– 12 December. 

Children should now be wearing 
their summer uniform. This 
includes a St Pius X hat, which can 
be purchased from Direct Group 
Uniforms—6 Latham Court, 
Frankton. Please, please name your 
child’s hat. No hat means no 
outside play, in the shade only! We 
still have some second hand hats 
for sale at the office for $2 each. 
See Mrs Bankier-Perry. 

ABSENCES……….. 

we need to know that your child has 

made it to school safely! 

Parents, please remember to report to 

the school if your child is going to be 

absent. You can download the skool loop 

app onto your phone, or you can go onto 

our website and click on absences, or you 

can ring the school. If we do not hear from you, and are unable 

to make contact with you, your child is marked truant.  

If you child is running late, please tell them to come to the 

office and sign in. Sometimes the teachers have done the roles, 

and marked late children as absent. This then results in an 

email or phone call from Mrs Maree to find out where your 

child is. 

STATIONERY for 2020  

for  

Years 2—8 

Will once again be online. We will 

keep you updated on when and how 

you can do this. 


